
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

31ST JANUARY 2020 

Dates for your diary 
FEBRUARY 
Sunday 2nd 
South West Floor and Vault 
Competition 
Monday 3rd February -  Friday 14th 
February 
Year 10 Progress Reviews 
Tuesday 4th  
PE Fixture - Yrs 7, 8 and 9 Hockey -
Penrice 
Wednesday 5th 
PE Fixture - Cross Country 
U15 Indoor Cricket Tournament at 
Cornwall Cricket Centre 
Thursday 6th  
Intermediate Maths Challenge 
Youth Speaks Debating Competition 
- CSIA 
PE Fixture - Yrs 7, 8 and 9 Hockey - 
Penair 
Friday 7th  
Year 5/6 Table Tennis Festival 
Saturday 8th & Sunday 9th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Plume of Feathers, Dartmoor 
Tuesday 11th  
PE Fixture - Year 10 Netball 
Tournament - Bodmin 
The Only Way is Ethics - Truro 
School 
Wednesday 12th 
Women in Leadership Conference 
at RLS 
Governors Meeting -  Personnel 
Year 8 Paris Parents Evening -
Canteen 18:00 
Thursday 13th  
Uganda Trip - Year 10 Parents 
Meeting 18:00—19:30 
 
Monday 17th—Friday 21st February 
HALF TERM BREAK 
 
Tuesday 25th — Friday 28th 
Iceland Trip 
Thursday 27th  
PE Fixture - Yrs 7, 8 and 9 Hockey—
Truro School 

Friday 28th  
PE Fixture - Year 8 Netball 
Tournament—Penair 
Saturday 29th & Sunday 1st March 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Bellever, Dartmoor 

MARCH 
Monday 2nd -  Friday 6th 
School Council Week 
Tuesday 3rd 
PE Fixture - Year 8 State Schools 
Netball Tournament 
Theatre Trip to see An Inspector 
Calls in Plymouth 
Wednesday 4th 
PE Fixture - Cross Country—
Treviglas 
Thursday 5th   
World Book Day 
Friday 6th  
PE Fixture - Year 7 Netball 
Tournament –Newquay 
Year 7 Take your Child to Work / 
Meet the Employer 
Year 5/6 Handball Tournament  
Sea Cadet Marine Engineering 
Pathway Workshops 
Monday 9th / Tuesday 10th 
Carrick Dance Senior and Advanced 
Groups—Twilight Workshop at RLS 
Tuesday 10th 
Year 7 Cornwall Wildlife Trust 
Marine Talk 
PE Fixture - Year 7 Hockey Festival—
Penair & Truro School 
Wednesday 11th 
Governors Meeting— Policy 
Thursday 12th / Friday 13th 
Carrick Dance Junior Boys and 
Girls—day workshop at LA Studios 
Thursday 12th  
Sing Up! 
Surfers Against Sewage talk. 
Friday 13th 
Pi Day Eve 
RLS Science Fair 
KS1 Multi Skills Festival 
Saturday 14th & Sunday 15th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Dartmeet, Dartmoor 

Monday 16th -  Friday 20th 
Paris Trip 
Monday 16th -  Friday 27th 
Year 7 Progress Reviews 
Monday 16th -  Saturday 21st 
Cornwall Music Festival 
Tuesday 17th  
14:30 Carrick Dance Performance 
Matinee at Bell Theatre—Brannel 
School 
18:00 Carrick Dance Performance 
Evening Performance at Bell 
Theatre—Brannel School 
Thursday 19th   
PE Fixture - Yrs 7, 8 and 9 Hockey  
RLS 
Friday 20th 
Yrs 4/5/6 Girls Football Tournament 
Monday 23rd 
Cornwall Schools Gymnastics at 
Camborne CSIA 
Wednesday 25th 
PE Fixture - U15 KO Hockey Final—
RLS 
Governors Meeting— FGB Termly. 
Thursday 26th   
PE Fixture - Year 7, 8 and 9 
Hockey—RLS 
Visit to National Museum of 
Computing—Bletchley Park 
Tempest Year 11 photos 
Friday 27th/Saturday 28th 
Year 11 trip to Alton Towers 
Friday 27th 
Year 10 & Year 12 Humanities, Social 
Science, and Business Conference at 
University of Exeter - Penryn 
Campus 
Year 11 PPE2 Results Day 
Saturday 28th & Sunday 29th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend, 
Dartmoor Scout Hut 
 
Monday 30th March —Monday 
13th April  
EASTER BREAK 
 
Tuesday 31st March —Sunday 4th 
April  
Football Trip to Barcelona 
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W e were delighted to 
welcome Threemilestone Primary  
into RLS last week to take part in 
some ‘Ordinalia’ themed 
workshops before being audience 
to our Year 7 & 8 Drama Club 
students’ production of ‘Out of the 
Ordinalia.’  
The younger students learned how 
to project their voices and took 
part in movement theatre activities 
before break time. After break they 
enjoyed a repeat of the highly 
acclaimed performance of ‘Out of 
the Ordinalia’ which played at 

Falmouth University earlier this 
month and saw RLS gifted and 
talented KS3 students performing 
their interpretation of this 
Medieval Cornish mystery play to 
VIP from Cornwall Council, 
Kneehigh Theatre and Kresen 
Kernow. Our RLS production 
brought the ‘Ordinalia’ into the 
21st century with a rapping King 
Arthur and some really interesting 
props. It took a promenade style 
format with small scenes springing 
up all over the place and was 
thoroughly entertaining and 
engaging! Well done to all our 
actors and thank you to 
Threemilestone for being such 
excellent participators and 
audience! 

Out of the Ordinalia 
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C ongratulations to the RLS debating teams who took part in the Youth 
Speaks competition yesterday evening, hosted by Truro Rotary at Carnon 
Downs Methodist Church Hall. For the first time this year, the Youth Speaks 
competition has adopted a new debate format where each team consists of 
three members with each taking a specific role: a Chairperson, a Proposer 
(speaking for the motion) and an Opposer (speaking against the motion).  
Teams are allocated a total of 15 minutes to present their debate with the recommendation that both the 
Proposer and Opposer speak for 5 minutes with the Chairperson taking up the remaining 5 minutes for the 
introductions, a question and summing up. 
A system of lights is used to indicate times: Green – start;   Amber – one minute to go (14 minutes);   Red – end of 
allocated time (15 minutes). If a team goes over time, penalty points are incurred. 
 
Our Y8 ‘Pink’ team debated ‘Gender equality is an impossibility’  
 
Our Y8/9 ‘Green’ team debated ‘Climate change is the greatest threat in human history’ 
 
Both ‘Pink’ and ‘Green’ performed superbly; presenting well-researched, well-expressed arguments with passion 
and pizazz to an engaged audience. After an interval for refreshments, the results of the competition were 
announced. The judging panel found it too difficult to choose between the two excellent RLS teams and decided 
to send both on to the next round which will take place at Camborne Academy next Thursday at 4pm. We are 
delighted with this very fair result and would like to thank Truro Rotary for all their hard work organising the 
competition. Best of luck to both teams next Thursday! 
 
Next Monday in tutor pm, all students can get involved. Godrervy and Towan will converge in the Hall for the 
inter-community debate final. The topic is ‘This house believes it is a disadvantage to live in Cornwall.’   

Pink & Green Debating Teams Tie for First 
Place at Rotary Youth Speaks Competition 
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Eco-Schools trip Cornwall Energy Recovery Centre 
 

E co-Schools students visited the Energy Recovery Centre (CERC) last 
week. CERC opened in 2017 and handles 240,000 tonnes of domestic 
waste each year, which can power up to 21,000 homes. The visitor’s 
centre is really interactive with quizzes and a team challenge which 
appealed to our very competitive students. SUEZ make it very clear that Reduce, 
Reuse, Recycle are much, much better for our planet than Recovery, even though 
the recovery method of dealing with waste produces electricity. This is due to 
greenhouse gas emissions and scarcity of resources. Recovery is better than 
landfill though because landfill produces methane (21x more potent that CO2) 
and leachate. Thank you ever so much to Emma Emmens for the really 
interesting tour. The Eco-Schools team are now looking forward to visiting the 
Bodmin Materials Recycling Facility Visitor Centre later this term.   
These photos show the visitors centre, a grabber turning over the black bags of 
waste and Emma showing us the difference in temperature within the waste 
stack.  
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E very year the History Department organise the Year 7 castle competition and every year the castles seem to 
get better. This year was no exception! We saw a fantastic variety of castles using different materials; cake, 
wood, real stones, concrete, Weetabix, cardboard, modelling materials, polystyrene and even a moat made from 
epoxy resin. The History Department and Year 11 judges, Abbie Harrison, Emma Wase and Caitlyn Rowe, were 
blown away by the standard of castles in the final. The top 3 castles in Year 7 were made by Mia Rogers, Imogen 
Barnard and Luke Busby. The runners up were Isabella Berry, Morna Hamilton and James Wotton. 
 
All the finalists were given a certificate and the top 3 were awarded gift vouchers worth £10. Many of the castle 
finalists have their castles on display in the Library, and the winning castles are displayed in the Head teacher’s 
office. 

Mrs H Rickatson, Head of History 

Year 7 Medieval Castles Competition 
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U16 Regional Netball 
Tournament @ Bournemouth  
Saturday 25th January 2020 
 

F or the second time in their 5 
years at Lander, our amazing U16 
netball team qualified for the 
regional final at Bournemouth.  
They have been county champions 
three times and regionalists at U14.  
So…..we knew what we were going 
to be up against and the girls 
trained hard with Lucianne Stribley 
leading up to the weekend away.   
 
With a week to go, Hebe Rudin was 
ruled out through illness and this 
was a huge blow as she is such a 
key member of the team and a 
totally awesome goal scorer.  
Georgie Luscombe recovered just in 
time from tonsillitis to make the 
trip and Amelie Coombs stepped in 
at the last minute to add strength 
in depth to our squad.   
 
Our first match was against the 
mighty Millfield (who went on to 
win the whole tournament) and 
there was great excitement as we 
turned over their centre pass and 
scored from it, going on to double 
our score in the next few seconds 
from our own centre.  Sadly, we 
couldn’t keep this amazing start 
going and succumbed to them.  The 
next few games were closer, losing 
frustratingly by only a single goal in 
one of them.  Our injury list 
unfortunately grew throughout the 
day, with Fran Stanier-Smith and 
Greta Downing both picking up 
injuries which meant they could no 
longer continue to play in the 
tournament. In our 6th and final 
match, the RLS girls showed huge 
amounts of team spirit, resilience 

and determination, as they were all 
very tired and for some playing out 
of their favoured position.  They 
put in an impressive final effort and 
should be very proud of themselves 
as we all are.   
 
We might not have won 
the tournament, but the 
girls acquitted 
themselves very well 
and were, as always, a 
pleasure to take away.  
Good luck for your 
future Netball careers 
and thank you for being 
such a wonderful team 
over the past 5 years 
and playing Netball to 
such a high standard for 
the school. 
     
U16 Netball squad:  
HEBE RUDIN  
GRETA DOWNING  
MADDIE PIPPIN   
FRAN STANIER-SMITH  
TASH MARTYN ©  
HANNAH BARBER  
GEORGIE LUSCOMBE  

AMELIE SELLERS 
MAISY BOWDEN  
LILY BURTON  
AMELIE COOMBS   
Well played everyone!  
Miss Cain 

SPORTS REPORT  



  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 31ST JANUARY 2020 

  
 

U16 Girls Football Team  - 
County Champions 
 
Last week the U16 girls became 
County Football Champions for the 
2019/2020 season, beating 
Callington 4-0 in the process.  
 
The girls were seriously impressive 
and tireless in the pursuit of the 
win! Beth Ireland scored a sublime 
goal, Sophie Buchanon scored two 
stunning goals and Faith 
Sanderson`s goal was just 
spectacular.  
 
Over the past five years the now 
Year 11 girls have been in five finals 
with wins in Y7, Y9 and Y11! Well 
done girls!! 
 
Mr R Parker 
PE Teacher 

SPORTS REPORT  

South West Milano 
Gymnastics Competition 
2020 
 

R ichard Lander School was 
superbly represented, last 
weekend, at the South West 
Milano Gymnastics Competition in 
both the girls and boys U14 
categories.  

Well done to Harry, Lucas, Oli, Ella, 
Freya, Maija, Mia, April and Morna 
who performed very well indeed 
with some incredible results!  
The girls team finished 3rd overall 
and the boys team won their 
category with individual 
recognition for Oli in second place 
and Lucas in third. 
Ella Fern, right, was named South 
West Champion! 

 
Our gymnasts compete again this 
weekend, in the SW Floor and Vault 
and we wish them all the best 
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West Cornwall Indoor 
Cricket Tournament  
 

O n Tuesday 21st January, our 
U13 Boys Cricket team took part in 
the West Cornwall Indoor Cricket 
tournament.  In this 5 team 
tournament our team started very 
slowly, falling to defeats to local 
rivals Penair and Truro 
School.  Despite batting well, our 
fielding and bowling was well 
below par and we scraped through 
the group stages due only to a 
superior runs scored total with 
Penryn becoming the eliminated 
team.   
This meant we met Penair again 
and, with a much improved 
performance, we ran out clear 
winners.  With Truro School easily 
defeating Camborne in the other 
semi, we met Truro School again in 
the final.   
Truro School put in a brilliant 
batting performance setting us an 

improbable 74 to win in just 5 
overs, i.e. 30 balls.  The Richard 
Lander School team responded 
with an equally impressive batting 
display, combining great stroke 
play with aggressive running 
between the wickets.  In a thrilling 
finish we needed 15 off the last five 
balls and 3 off the last ball to 
win.  Against all the odds this was 
achieved and we were crowned 
West Cornwall Cricket Champions 

for the 2nd year running.  This 
means we will now defend our 
County title in March of this year.   
 
Massive congratulations must go to 
all 7 players who represented the 
school.  They were; Lleyton 
Stribley, Jowan Kerry, Elliot 
Stoddard, James Leggett, Jake 
Walker,  Henry Starr  & Callum 
Solway. 
Mr N Stoddard, Head of PE 

SPORTS REPORT  

Shout out to the amazing Year 8 & 9 Girls 
Active students!!   These students  attend Girls 
Active club, with Mrs Martin, every week and 
run regular activities for our primary partner 
schools.  
They are dedicated, enthusiastic and very 
energetic! 
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Cross Country Update 
 

O n Saturday 18th January,  21 
of our top Cross Country runners  
competed in Newquay for the 
annual Cornwall Schools Cross 
Country Championship.  This is a 
really high level competition and 
credit must go to all our runners for 
competing at this  challenging 
level.  
In very muddy and challenging 
conditions, although the usual gale 
force wind and howling rain 
thankfully wasn’t around this year, 
our students once again did 
themselves and the school proud.  
 
In a field of over 200 athletes from 
24 Cornish secondary schools, our  

 
result highlights were: 
 
Individual 
Year 7 Boys – 1st and County 
Champion  - Charlie Luke 
Year 8/9 Boys – 3rd  - Luke Mills 
Year 10/11 Girls - 1st and County 
Champion  - Maisy Luke 
 
In addition, we had several other 
students who also finished in the 
top 20 places and will therefore be 
considered for Cornwall selection 
at the South-West Championship to 
be held at Kings Park, 
Bournemouth on Saturday 
February 8th. 
 
Team 
Our Year 8/9 Girls finished 1st in 
the team competition – They were; 
Pollyanna Gardiner, Erin Goldring, 

Ruby Ali, Bridie Buist, Olivia Dupuy 
and Flo Davey 
Well done to all the students that 
took part and special 
congratulations to the trophy 
winning students pictured here! 
             Mr N Stoddard, Head of PE 

Football - RLS vs Oak Tree School 
 
On Wednesday 22nd January, RLS played Oak Tree 
School on the RLS all-weather pitch in an exciting 
and very tightly contested football match. Goals 
from Zhyen and Ryan made it 2-0 to RLS at half 
time. A late rally from Oak Tree saw Leighton 
score a 18 yard screamer. Oak Tree pushed for an 
equaliser but the RLS defence held firm. Final 
score 2-1. A fantastic victory for RLS in front of 
some the largest crowds ever to grace the facility. 
Thanks in particular to Alfie Griffiths and the ARC 
staff for their help and support. 
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Sexting and ‘Nudes’ 
 
As part of Richard Lander School’s 
work on E-Safety, Devon and 
Cornwall Police are coming into 
assemblies during the week of 3rd 
February to talk to our students 
about sexting and ’nudes.’ Sexting 
is sending, receiving, or forwarding 
sexually explicit messages, 
photographs, or images, primarily 
between mobile phones, of oneself 
to others. 
 
If any parent has any concerns over 
the assembly content or would 
prefer their child not to be in the 
assembly, please can they contact 
Mrs Toms in advance. Mrs Toms is 
best reached by email on 
ltoms@richardlander.cornwall.sch.
uk or call the school on 01872 
273750 to arrange to speak to her.  
 

Foodbank Final Total! 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who 
brought £1 or an item of food for 
either the non uniform day or the 
reverse advent calendar initiative!  
The money has been counted, the 
food has been weighted and we 
donated… drum roll... 

£730.39 in cash and 594.7 kg 
in food donations! 
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Careers Pilot workshop 
with Next Steps South West. 
 

O n Thursday and Friday last 
week all Year 9 students had a 
workshop from Next Steps South 
West. The workshops encouraged 
students to think about their future 
and gave them a brief insight into 
further and higher education 
choices.  
 

All students then registered on to 
the Career Pilot website to explore 
future careers. The website has a 
wealth of information about careers 
in different job sectors and 
hundreds of detailed job profiles 
giving entry requirements, career 
progression and expected working 
hours and salary.  
 
Once signed up students can 
continue to use the website for 
future research and their dream job.  
 

 

RLS Health 
Matters 
CHALLENGE 
 

Can you walk 
a mile every 
day this 
week?  
 
Can you swap chocolate for 
fruit? 



  

 

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 31ST JANUARY 2020 

Lander4Uganda 2020 
Could This Team Break All 
Fundraising Records? 
 

A fter last year’s L4U 2019 fundraising record 
breaking total of over £37,000 and the extremely 
impressive total the year before of £28,500, we 
really didn’t think it would be possible to come even 
close to this ever again … but.. it’s fair to say the L4U 
2020 team have made a superb start, and, as January 
draws to a close, they have already banked a 
staggering £23,723.98! 
 

Festive Fundraisers! 
 
Recently 2 bag packs in Morrison’s, Newquay, and 
Tesco, Redruth contributed nearly £2000 to this 
total, along with our kind students contributing 
money instead of buying and accepting Christmas 
presents, and the creative crafters on the L4U team 
raising funds by selling their wares at Christmas fairs. 
Other festive fundraisers included selling candy canes, 
a wreath making workshop, bake sales and, of course, 
the RLS Santa Run! 
 

L4Uniform  
 
Our L4U Uniform Shop is now in its 3rd year of trading. 
It has raised over £4,500 this year alone and over 
£8,200 in total! We estimate that second hand 
uniform has also probably saved RLS parents over 
£15,000 as well as being far kinder to our planet than 
buying new :) 
 
The L4U Uniform Shop is always grateful for donations 
of clean uniform in good condition.  Please contact 

Mrs Anderson in Student Support or bring uniform to 
parents evenings or other school events where a 
L4Uniform rep will be delighted to take it off your 
hands!  
  

...Coming Soon…. 
Lander4Uganda Online Auction 2020 
 
On Monday 3rd February, Mrs McGregor will be 
opening the 2020 JumbleBee L4U2020 Online Auction! 
This is fabulous opportunity for you to grab a bargain 
whilst supporting our/your favourite cause. I have 
been lucky enough to a sneak peak of some of the lots, 
there are loads of them and they are amazing! There is 
a brand new soft board, kindly donated by Hot Surf 69,  
2 brand new Finisterre jacket, meals at so many of 
your favourite local restaurants and a signed Exeter 

Chiefs Rugby Shirt to mention just a few 
tempting prizes..  
 
Thank you so much to all the students, parents, 
staff and wider L4U community who have 
donated or collected an auction lot, bought an 
item from our fundraising stalls, bought a coffee 
from Café Uganda at a parents evening, 
sponsored a student, gone without a Christmas 
present, driven students to bag packs or helped 
in any other way. We couldn’t do it without 
you!! 
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T he Music department have 
been running workshops for our 
gifted and talented musicians this 
half term. We were delighted to 
welcome Sally Bartholomew into 
school to offer students a bassoon 
taster class. As the bassoon is now 
seen as being an endangered 
instrument; threatened with 
extinction as not enough students 
are learning to play it, there are 
discounts available for students 
wishing to take lessons with CMST! 
Richard Meyrick also came into 
school last Wednesday and offered 

a piano masterclass to 
some of our most 
talented pianists. This 
was a really great 
opportunity to get some 
tips from a professional 
soloist on musicality and 
expression.  

Ten Tors Update—First Camp 
 

T he weekend before last, 27 
students travelled to Dartmoor to 
take part in their first Ten Tors 
training camp. On Saturday 18th 
January, students carried 15kg 
rucksacks for 18km before setting up 
camp behind the Fox and Hounds Inn, 
near Lydford. They had access to 
running water and toilets but no 
other facilities. They cooked their 
dinner by torchlight on Trangia stoves before crashing out for the night. On Sunday they rose bright and early to 
pack up their tents and walk a further 17km. This year, for once, the weather was kind and students and staff 
enjoyed a glorious weekend of clear skies and tiring, yet invigorating, walking. As well as getting stronger with 
every training walk, our student’s navigational skills are rapidly improving thanks to Rick’s expert tuition!   
Well done to all who took part! The next TT training camp will take place on the 8th/9th February.  

Update from the Music 
Department 
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